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The Fairfield Area School Board met on Monday evening, September 9, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. in the district boardroom with these members in attendance: Mrs. Pamela Mikesell, presiding; Mr. Mike McDonald, Mr. Mark Greathouse, Mr. Christopher Roan, Mrs. Melissa Cavey. and Mrs. Marcy Van Metre.  Mr. Bruce Lefeber, Mrs. Agatha Foscato, and Mrs. Amy Randt were absent. 
Also present were Mr. William Chain, Superintendent; Ms. Caroline Dean, Business Manager and Board Recording Secretary; Ms. Karen Kugler, Coordinator of Curriculum and Special Programs; Mrs. Patti Weber, MS Principal; Mr. Brian McDowell, HS Principal; and Mrs. Barbara Richwine, ES Principal. 
Minutes Approved

The Board unanimously approved the minutes of the August 26, 2013 meeting on a motion made by Mr. Mark Greathouse and seconded by Mr. Chris Roan.  

Presentations:



Prior to the official meeting, a reception was held to introduce and welcome our new teachers and recognize and congratulate the following: 


A.
Years of Service Awards – Mr. William Chain




Mrs. Brenda Newman

35 Years




Mrs. Tammy Deardorff

30 Years




Mr. Howie Kessel


25 Years




Ms. Regina Arbutus


20 Years




Mr. Michael Rupp, Sr.

20 Years

Consent Agenda:

After a brief discussion during which Mr. Chain explained, in more detail, the policies in Items P, Q, and R, the Consent Agenda was approved on a motion made by Mr. Mark Greathouse and seconded by Mrs. Marcy Van Metre.  A roll call vote was taken and Mrs. Pamela Mikesell, Mr. Mike McDonald, Mr. Mark Greathouse, Mr. Christopher Roan, Mrs. Marcy Van Metre, and Mrs. Melissa Cavey cast assenting votes. The items approved with this action are as follows:
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Administrative

Actions
A.
Approved a Use of Facilities Request from Fairfield Athletics Stand Together (FAST) to use the designated school parking areas to hold a fundraiser on September 28-29, 2013 during Pippinfest. (Donations for parking)


B.
Approved a Use of Facilities Request from Ms. Kellie Macharsky and the HS Field Hockey Teams to use the high school gym parking area to hold a fundraiser on September 28-29, 2013 during Pippinfest. (Yardsale)

C.
Approved a Use of Facilities Request from Mrs. Pamela Nelson and the HS French Club to use the high school gym parking area to hold a fundraiser on September 28-29, 2013 during Pippinfest. (Crafts / Yardsale)

D.
Approved a field trip request from Ms. Rachel Griffin and the MS/HS Jazz Band to perform at the Fairfield Fire Hall during Pippinfest on September 28-29, 2013.
Personnel

E.
Accepted the resignation of Mrs. Barbara Plovock as an elementary office aide effective September 13, 2013.


F.
Granted permission for the administration to advertise and recommend for hire an elementary office aide.



G.
Approved supplemental contracts for the following individuals as coaches / advisors for the 2013-2014 school year with salary per the Collective Bargaining Agreement.




Ms. Cathy Mentzer





MS Head Track Coach


$2,436




Ms. Marcie Kozack




HS Head Drama Director


$1,903




Mr. Brett Cook




HS Head Varsity Boys’ Track Coach
$3,045



H.
Approved the resignation of Ms. Marcie Kozack as the HS Assistant Drama Director effective immediately and grant permission to advertise this vacancy.



I.
Approved the removal of the following individuals from the Professional Substitute List K-12.





Ms. Molly Clark

Ms. Aleia Brown (Myers)





Ms. Desirae Gulden

Mr. Michael Pastovic
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J.
Approved the addition of Ms. Rae Wileman, Elementary, to the Professional Substitute List K-12 for the 2013-2014 school year.


K.
Approved Ms. Margaret Finafrock to the Support Staff Substitute List for the 2013-2014 school year.


L.
Approved a request from Mrs. Tara Phillips, HS Spanish Teacher, for childbearing / family medical leave beginning February 10, 2014 unless it is medically necessary to leave before this date.  Mrs. Phillips will return on April 7, 2014.


M.
Approved an extended term substitute HS Spanish teacher during Mrs. Phillips childbearing / family medical leave beginning February 10 through April 4, 2014.


N.
Granted permission for the administration to recertify all guest substitute teachers for the 2013-2014 school year, pending all emergency certification is complete.



Ms. Katie Myers

Ms. Marcia Roan



Ms. Patricia Ostermann
Ms. Bridget Walston

Policies

O.
Approved the revisions to Policy 5260, Title I – Parent Involvement, on a second reading.  There have been no changes since the first reading. 

P.
Approved the revisions to Policy 3225, Child Abuse / Student Abuse, on a first reading.  


Background:  This policy replaces the previous; Policy 3225, Child Abuse Reporting Requirement, and Policy 3226, Student Abuse Reporting Requirement.


Q.
Adopted Policy 7150, District Volunteers, on a second reading.


R.
Adopted Policy 7150, District Volunteers Administrative Procedures, on a first reading.
Other Action Items:

A. PSBA Elections – Discussion / Ballot Distribution




The results of the vote are as follows:




President:

 Mr. Mark B. Miller




Vice-President:
 Mr. Larry B. Breach




Treasurer:

 Mr. Otto W. Voit, III




At Large:

 Ms. Kathy K. Swope
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Other Discussion Items:
A. Mr. Greathouse questioned the status of our student representatives. Mr. McDonald suggested that one year was not a sufficient time period for the students to serve.  In order to change the length of time, a policy revision is required which will be presented at the next board meeting. Another suggestion was to allow the existing representatives to serve throughout the summer until replacements are chosen. 
B. Mr. Greathouse asked about the purchase of laptop computers and Ms. Kugler explained what was purchased and for what programs.  The chromebooks allow the students access to free literature with no hidden fees.  
C. There will be meeting, held at the firehall with other municipalities, on September 18, 2013 at 7:00pm to discuss the community-wide recreation program. 


Adjournment



On a motion made by Mr. Mark Greathouse, seconded by Mrs. Marcy Van Metre and unanimously approved by the Board, the meeting adjourned at 7:25 pm.  There was an executive session held after the public meeting, to discuss legal and personnel matters. 
Respectfully Submitted:


Mrs. Pamela Mikesell


Ms. Caroline Dean, Business Manager


Board President



Board Recording Secretary

